Modesto Junior College

Planning & Budget Committee
Meeting Minutes
August 23, 2010
Present:  
Gaither Loewenstein, Co-Chair, MJC President (non-voting)

Mike Adams, Co-Chair, Academic Senate President (non-voting)
Kevin Alavezos, Academic Senate appointee
Iris Carroll, Learning Resources Liaison, Academic Senate appointee
Jim Clarke, Technology/Distance Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Paul Cripe, Academic Senate appointee
Kenneth Hart, Director of Research and Planning (ex-officio)
Rose LaMont, YFA Budget Analyst
Maurice McKinnon, Instructional Dean

Bob Nadell, Vice President of Student Services
Karen Walters Dunlap, Vice President of Instruction

David Ward, YFA appointee
Gary Whitfield, Vice President of College Administrative Services
Absent:
Jane Chawinga, YCCD Internal Auditor and Budget Analyst (ex-officio)
Rosanne Faughn, CSEA appointee
Dale Pollard, Faculty Career Technical Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)
Martha Robles, Student Services Administrator
ASMJC Student Rep

Guest:
Jenni Abbott

	Business


1. Review of Minutes
	Action Item


The minutes of August 9, 2010 was approved with thumbs up vote.
2.  Review of Agenda
There were no changes to the agenda.
3.  SLO Assessment
Karen Walters Dunlap reported that the assessment work group is in the process of finalizing the rubric for assessing SLOs and are not quite ready to present to PBC.  She requested that this item be placed on the next agenda with Adrienne Peek in attendance to present.  

Gaither Loewenstein reported that the Academic Senate had a four year plan for implementing SLOs at the course level.  He has requested that the instructional deans and the Accreditation/Institutional Effectiveness Committee (AIE) identify folks who have not conducted their course level SLO assessments and ask them to work towards getting those assessments done in order to keep on cycle.
4.  Educational Master Plan for Patterson Center Subcommittee
Mike Adams reported that he is in the process of contacting a few faculty members and is not able to make appointments at this point due to faculty members not being around and difficult to contact.  
Karen Walters Dunlap reported that Judy Drummond will be the classified representative on the Patterson Center Subcommittee.  

A white paper report prepared by George Boodrookas regarding the Patterson site was distributed.  Gaither Loewenstein indicated that the task force that will be appointed will be charged with reviewing this report and creating an educational master plan.  He added that the subcommittee will need to hit the ground running in this effort.  The master plan is due to the board in March.  The sub group needs to be appointed by the September 3rd PBC meeting.  Gaither would like an individual on the subcommittee to write the plan and bring it back to the committee for review.  The whole document that George Boodrookas prepared is rather lengthy and would not be part of the college educational plan, but it would be an appendix to the specific plan for the Patterson site.  Appendices are attached to the site plan.  
Gaither suggested to members that what the college is should do at Patterson is offer a limited range of classes focusing on basic skills, ESL and a few GE offerings.  There is a project plan in place to be put out to bid.  Negotiations are taking place with government agencies and donors regarding extending the opening of the site past March, 2011.  

5.  AIE/PBC Workshop Recap
Mike Adams thanked everyone who attended the workshop and added that he felt that it went well.  Karen Walters Dunlap reported that Heather Townsend has compiled the notes from the workshop and PBC needs to decide how the workshop should be reported out to the college community.  
Rose LaMont reported that one of the biggest messages for her was the demographics that Ken Hart presented regarding the low level of education and low economic status of the county.  She added that at the beginning of the workshop, everyone broke into groups and pretty much stayed with the same people throughout the day and that was really good.  The groups discussed mission, vision, goals and objectives.  Rose felt the workshop was very good, her group had great discussions and it was an excellent day.  
Iris Carroll added that it would be nice to have a consistent method of reporting like sending out a newsletter like the one sent out after the May workshop.  

Gaither Loewenstein said it was one of the better workshops he attended, basically because we had a lot of discussion and had a chance to talk about all ten strategic goals, deciding on four the focus on this year (2, 3, 4, 7).  He is having bookmarks and desk tents highlighting the list of these goals to keep in people’s minds.  The bookmarks and desk tents will be given out at Institute Day.  These goals will also be presented at College Council later today.  

Gary Whitfield added that the group decided to reaffirm the college mission and discuss it during the year.

Rose LaMont added that she felt people at the workshop had a really good rapport together and word needs to get out about how well everyone worked together.

Karen Walters Dunlap agreed to draft a newsletter reporting out from the workshop.  She will bring a draft to the next meeting.  

An article regarding the workshop in the Pirates Log was suggested.

FUTURE AGENDA
1. Educational Master Plan for Patterson Site Sub Committee Appointments (action item)
2. SLO Assessment – Adrienne Peek
3. Newsletter draft from the AIE/PBC Workshop – Karen Walters Dunlap
4. Appointments to Administrative, Student Services and Instructional Councils for the purpose of ranking positions

5. Wait List the day before Class Starts – Ken Hart
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